$eeizcommunimy

Deputy chief justice interview set for later this month

President of the Supreme Court of Appeal Justice Mandisa Maya's Judicial Service Commission interview for the position
of deputy chief justice of the Constitutional Court will be held on 20 June 2022.

The position of deputy chief justice became vacant in April after President Cyril
Ramaphosa appointed then DCJ Raymond Zondo as the country’s new chief
justice following a process which kicked off with public nominations in September
last year.

“On 7 April 2022, the chief justice received a letter from the President of the
Republic of South Africa in which the President indicated that he is considering
appointing Justice M M L Maya, President of the Supreme Court of Appeal, as
deputy chief justice of the Republic of South Africa. Justice Maya has
subsequently accepted this nomination.

Justice Mendisa Maya “The President of the Republic further indicated in his letter that he seeks to

consult the Judicial Service Commission on her suitability for such appointment.
The JSC will therefore interview Justice Maya for the vacant position of deputy chief justice of the Republic of South Africa
on 20 June 2022,” the Judicial Service Commission said in a statement.

The JSC had initially recommended Justice Maya for the position of Chief Justice following five days of rigorous of
interviews of five candidates.

For more, visit: https://www.bizcommunity.com
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